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 Monday 11th May 2020 
 
Dear parents/carers, 

 

Following the Prime Minister’s statement last night, I am sure you will have many unanswered 

questions. We have lots of questions that need clarification too. 

Currently, for us in school, there is no change to the guidance relating to COVID-19. We will continue 

to provide care for vulnerable pupils and the pupils of those parents who have been deemed as Key 

Workers. Current government advice remains that, if possible, it is safer to stay at home. 

 

As yet, schools have not received any additional information or guidance to support the proposed 

phased reopening of primary schools in June, beginning with Reception, Year1 and Year6 classes. We 

expect that we will receive further clarification from the DfE in due course. We will need clear guidance 

from the government, teaching unions and the local authority in order to plan effectively how to 

manage and maintain social distancing in schools, in order to keep our children, staff and families safe. 

 

As always, I will keep you informed of any developments, as and when these arise, but for now, please 

try not to worry. Our aim is to continue to provide home learning activities online and to keep in 

contact with you via our school website, school app and Parentpay.  

 

Please take care and stay safe. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr. L.J. Duncan (Headteacher)  

http://www.st-marymagdalen's.durham.sch.uk/

